Human Swine Flu Influenza (H1N1 virus)
College Residences

(Telephone: +353 1 896 1177)

Trinity College has a central information point for matters related to the Human Swine Flu H1N1 virus at the following web page location:

http://www.tcd.ie/about/announcements/swine-flu/
The following advice is additional and provided specifically for the information of student and staff who, will be or are, occupying College residential accommodation.

1. Checking-in or returning to College Residences
If you are either travelling to check-in to accommodation or returning to your accommodation and you feel unwell or lethargic, you should take medical advice before travelling. If you have or are suspected of having swine flu, you should not return to College or to your accommodation.


2. Pre-existing Medical Condition
If you suffer from a pre-existing medical condition and are worried about your susceptibility to swine flu, you should take advice from your medical practitioner or from the College Health Service. Any recommendations made by health professionals should be in written or electronic format and should be forwarded to residences@tcd.ie. Such information may be circulated to a small group of professional staff in College in order to assess what measures may possible. The College does not undertake that it will meet these recommendations and in particular, it may not be possible to arrange exclusive use of kitchen and bathing facilities.


3. If you Fall Ill while in College Rooms
If you fall ill with influenza like symptoms while in rooms, you should contact the College Health Service by phone (not by personal visit). If you are advised that you have influenza you should inform the Accommodation Office on campus or at Hall by phone +353 1 896 1177 or by email to residences@tcd.ie or Trinity.Hall@tcd.ie respectively.

Thereafter, you should arrange to be collected by family or other relatives or close friends who will care for you for the duration of the influenza. You should only return to College after you have recovered and certainly not more than seven days after the onset of the illness.

4. If I Fall Ill and Cannot Return Home as I Live Abroad
Support for residents who cannot move home because they have no family home or live abroad and must remain in rooms will be limited. Depending on the level of demand, efforts will be made to deliver OTC medicines, and prepared foodstuffs. Residents who are ill in rooms should maintain contact with the College Health Service.


5. What will Happen if Another Student in my Apartment Falls Ill
If another student within an apartment fall ill with influenza, the student will not be relocated from the apartment. Residents of the apartment should follow the hygiene recommendations published by the statutory authorities on personal hygiene.

6. Are Any Special Precautions Being Taken in College Residences
No special precautions are considered necessary for College residences at this time. The position will be kept under review and if deemed necessary, restrictions may be imposed on parties, overnight guests, functions for residents and on planned routine maintenance.

College housekeeping services will continue their normal cleaning routine in public areas of residences and in shared bathrooms and kitchens in standard accommodation. Within apartments and other accommodation the residents are responsible for cleaning and if necessary reminders will issue about good housekeeping practices. 
